January 6, 2025 – WORK SESSION

The Work Session of the Town of Dickinson Town Board was called to order by Supervisor Michael A. Marinaccio at 5:30 PM on Monday, January 6, 2025 at the Town Hall, 531 Old Front Street, Binghamton, New York.

The members of the Town Board present were:

Michael A. Marinaccio, Supervisor Stephen M. Gardner, Councilperson Danny F. Morabito, Councilperson Thomas J. Burns, Councilperson Sharon M. Exley, Councilperson-Absent

Also attending:

Keegan Coughlin, Esq., Attorney for the Town Wendi Evans, Town Clerk

Also in attendance:

Public Works Commissioner Joel Kie, Code Enforcement Officer Kyle Doyle and 1 guest.

CHAIR

Supervisor Marinaccio reviewed with the board members the 2025-1 Organizational Resolution. No questions or concerns were given. A vote will be made at the January 13, 2025, Regular Meeting.

Supervisor Marinaccio commented that he has not heard from the county regarding his meeting with them on the hotel. Attorney Coughlin commented that regarding the meeting with the county for the tax collection, he has asked them to propose dates for after assessment rolls get finalized so that if assessors would like to participate, they can do that. They did not want to schedule it during their busy season. Supervisor Marinaccio hopes to meet next month with Jason Gardner.

ATTORNEY

Intermunicipal Agreement Regarding Code Enforcement Services with the Village of Port Dickinson to ratify long standing relationship between the 2 municipalities providing mutual backup services with the code enforcement in the event that one has a conflict or is unavailable is covered at no charge as its governed by their individual employer. A resolution will be voted on at the regular meeting next week.

Updated 2025 Town of Chenango Water Agreement which will be voted on at the Regular meeting next week as well. Water Rates are staying the same.

January 6, 2025 – WORK SESSION

PUBLIC WORKS

Commissioner Kie commented that the water van is here, assembled and should be on the road next week.

CODE

Code Enforcer Doyle is currently working on completing the end of year requirements. The Planning Board had a meeting regarding fees and the application process that went very well.

On motion by Supervisor Marinaccio, the work session was adjourned by a motion from Councilperson Morabito and seconded by Councilperson Burns at 6:05 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Wendi Evans Town Clerk